

Headteacher: Miss Susan Cornforth Deputy Headteacher: Ms Linda Gunn

Tel: 0191 3720281

Email: <a href="mailto:sherburmprimary@durhamlearning.net">sherburmprimary@durhamlearning.net</a>

20th April 2020

Dear Parents/Carers,

I hope you all had a restful Easter break. Welcome to our very first remote summer term!

We've all had to adapt to new ways of working, so I wanted to take the opportunity to say what an amazing job you're doing supporting your child's wellbeing and learning during this time.

We miss the children very much, but we must follow the government's guidance to keep everyone in our community safe. So, we're carrying on with providing childcare for children of key workers.

Just because we're not all in the same building, doesn't mean we can't learn together! Your children will have lots of activities they can get stuck into over the summer term – so keep a close eye on our school website, particularly the 'Learning at Home' section as it contains some super resources – I'd particularly recommend the White Rose Maths link as this is a scheme we use in school and it gives you a daily Maths lesson for use with your child. Don't forget to check out the BBC's new teaching content too.

Teachers have put together new packs of work for the next few weeks. If you struggle to download work or don't have access to the Internet please give us a call and we will provide paper copies of set tasks for you to collect. We love seeing the children's fantastic learning at home – thank you to those parents and children who have shared their successes with us.

It's definitely been a strange and challenging time, so it's ok if either you or your child/children feel worried at the moment. We're here for you every step of the way as we figure this all out together. Remember, if you have any concerns about helping your child learn or you need any other support from the school, please let us know by emailing or phoning the school.

We can't say yet when we'll be able to open the school fully, but rest assured that we'll continue doing our utmost to keep your child learning and our school community connected.

Kind regards,















T el: 0191 3720281 E-mail: <a href="mailto:sherburnprimary@durhamlearning.net">sherburnprimary@durhamlearning.net</a>